
From: Kelly Rogers < >  
Sent: Saturday, June 27, 2020 7:32 PM 
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Health risk 
 
I’m not sure if I’m emailing the right email address... but I have MAJOR concerns that the city of 
San Mateo is opening hair salons TOO soon!!! SF hasn’t, Santa Clara hasn’t, alameda hasn’t... 
but we are?!! In a rise of Covid? I have an auto immune disease and am a high risk candidate. 
I’m also a hairstylist. I really wish you would not have opened our county to work with the 
public yet. And I’m really hoping you consider rescinding the ok to do so and shut us down 
again. Not because I’m lazy and don’t want to work. I miss my clients and my creative job. But if 
it’s a county order to NOT work, then my rental for my station is not required to pay and my 
clients  know my hands are tied and are willing to be patient. And I feel safe for me and them. 
But if the county allows us to work... I’m required to pay my rent, so I can’t make a personal 
choice to not to. I could never afford that. And my clients would b frustrated. Please please 
please put our health safety first over the economy boost and other impatient hairdressers and 
re instate the order to wait!!! Just like all our surrounding counties are doing. This makes no 
sense to me. Help!! 
Kelly rogers  
 


